Eye on the World

November 30, 2024

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Nov. 30, 2024.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

An article by Katherine Hamilton titled "The Powerful and Intelligent Women Joining the Trump Administration" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

Despite claims from Democrats that President-elect Donald Trump is never around "strong, intelligent women," he has, so far selected 10 fierce women for highly consequential positions within his Cabinet and administration.

The selections have been praised by many MAGA Republicans, who view them as people who will "disrupt the system."

1.	Susie Wiles	Chief of Staff
2.	Karoline Leavitt	White House Press Secretary
3.	Tulsi Gabbard	Director of National Intelligence
4.	Pam Bondi	Attorney General
5.	Governor Kristi Noem	Secretary for the Department of Homeland Security
6.	Rep. Elise Stefanik	Ambassador to the United Nations
7.	Linda McMahon	Secretary of Education
8.	Brooke Rollins	Secretary of Agriculture
9.	Lori Chavez-DeRemer	Secretary of Labor
10	Dr. Janette Nesheiwat Surgeo	on General

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Israel – continues their retaliation

• An article by Staff titled "IDF Troops Reach Litani River in Lebanon for First Time in Nearly Two Decades" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Hezbollah cease-fire – negotiations

- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "Cease-Fire With Hezbollah: What Israel's 60-Day Pause Entails Explainer" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Herb Keinon titled "Debating a Cease-Fire in Lebanon: Pros and Cons for Israel's Security Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Northern Israeli Leaders Slam Potential Lebanon Cease-Fire Deal: 'Surrender Agreement'" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Hodia Ran titled "Anti Cease-Fire Demonstrators Take to the Streets of Tel Aviv in Anticipation of a Cease-Fire" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "IDF Races to Conduct Final Missions in Lebanon Before Cease-Fire" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Hezbollah cease-fire – announced

- An article by Yuval Barnea titled "Cabinet Announces Cease-Fire in Lebanon, Taking Effect 4:00 a.m. Tomorrow by a Vote of 10-1" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "The Returning Threat: How the IDF Disabled Hezbollah's Ability to Rearm [as One of the Last Acts of the Cease-Fire] Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "A Global Arms Race: Israel's Air Force Seek Post Cease-Fire Weapons Supplies Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.
- An article by Yaakov Katz titled "Israel Must Use Cease-Fire in North to Prioritize Return of Hostages Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.
- An article by Shaked Sadeh titled "Kiryat Shmona Locals Highlight City's Destruction as Cease-Fire Allows Residents to Return" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Don't celebrate Israel's Cease-Fire Yet

- An article by Michael Rubin titled "Don't Celebrate Israel's Cease-Fire With Hezbollah Yet" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IAF Strikes Terrorists in Southern Lebanon Amid Cease-Fire" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.
- An article by Amir Bohbot titled "IDF Reveals Military Achievements of Operation Northern Arrows After Lebanon Cease-Fire" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Syrian Terrorist Forces Continue Largest Offensive in Years" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.
- An article by Ellie Esquenazi titled "Hezbollah Struggles to Maintain Displaced Shiite Population Support as War Continues" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Could there be a cease-fire with Hamas?

• An article by Shir Perets titled "Hamas May Drop Key Demands in Push for Gaza Cease-fire – Report" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Remembering October 7

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Some October 7 Victims Fear Home: 'We Can't Go Back Yet'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Eve Young titled "Nova Survivor on October 7 Sex Offenses: 'I Was Not Afraid to Die, I Was Afraid to Be Raped'" was posted at jpost.com n Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "October 7 a Result of 'Arrogant' Group-Think Instilled by Netanyahu Civil Probe Finds" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

UN Security Council and the International Criminal Court at The Hague

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "ICC Issues Arrest Warrants for Netanyahu, Gallant Over Gaza War" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 21, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "[Hungarian Prime Minister Viktor] Orban Says Netanyahu Safe From International Arrest Warrant in Hungary" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "The Vile ICC Targets Netanyahu It Should Be Dismantled" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "[Liberal Attorney] Alan Dershowitz Says International Criminal Court 'Destroyed Itself' With Netanyahu Warrant' was posted at

dailycaller.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "France Backtracks, Now Says It Wouldn't Arrest Benjamin Netanyahu Over ICC Warrant" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "South Africa Chief Rabbi: ICC Arrest Warrants Are Direct Security Threat to Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

Anti-Semitism – claims against Candace Owens

- Looking back to October 2024, an article by Mathilda Heller titled "Australia Bans Candace Owens From Entering Country Due to Anti-Semitism" was posted at jpost.com on Oct. 27, 2024.
- An article by Charlotte Graham-McLay titled "Conservative US Influencer Candace Owens Is Barred From New Zealand Weeks After a Ban From Australia" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Evangelical Leader [Laurie Cardoza-Moore] Calls for Churches to Cut Ties With Candace Owens, Applauds New Zealand [and Australia] Ban" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Anti-Semitism – international

- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "'The Center for Israel and Jewish Affairs' Calls on Canadian Government to Immediately Act Against Surging Anti-Semitism" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Michael Bonner titled "Justin Trudeau Dances While Montreal Burns With Jew-Hatred" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Zionist Christian Center Vandalized in Netherlands Ahead of Pro-Israel Demonstration" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Thousands Rally in Amsterdam Against Anti-Semitism Amid Rising Attacks in the Netherlands" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "'F••• Israel': Attackers Pelt London Bus Carrying Jewish School Children" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.
- An article by Mathilda Heller titled "'Hitler War Right': New Zealand Jews Experiencing Unprecedented Rate of Anti-Semitism Report" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

- An article by Staff titled "King's College London Professor Urged Students to View Hamas as 'Liberation Group'" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.
- An article by Fleur Hassan-Nahoum and Lahav Harkov titled "Israel Needs to Take Action Against Anti-Semitism Opinion" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Surge in Anti-Semitism Must Be a Global Wake-Up Call Editorial" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

More articles – Jerusalem Post

- An article by Eve Young titled "War's Heavy Financial Toll on Families Only Going to Get Worse Paamonim [Financial Aid and Education] Organization" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Nine Wounded in West Bank Terror Shooting, Terrorist Thwarted" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Press Freedom Under Attack in Israel, Says Foreign Press Association" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Netanyahu's [Alleged Corruption] Trial Returns: Bigger and More Dramatic Than Ever [the Investigations Began in 2017 It Really All Started With an Indictment in January 2020 Delays in Hearing Witnesses Until April 2021 Due to Covid]" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Iran

- An article by Frances Martel titled "Iran's Ayatollah Khamenei: Netanyahu Must Be Executed" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "What's Iran's Next Move If a Cease-Fire With Lebanon Happens?" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Jon Gambrell titled "Iran to Begin Enriching Uranium With Thousands of Advanced Centrifuges; UN Watchdog Says" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 29, 2024. **Saudi Arabia**
- An article by Alex Winston titled "Pragmatism and Principle: The Future of Saudi-Israeli Relations Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Saudi Arabia Projects \$26.88 Billion Deficit in 2025 Budget Linked to Vision 2030" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

There sure is a lot of talk about World War III?

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Washington Post Columnist and CNN Host, Fareed] Zakaria: Russia, China, North Korea Are Closer Than Germany, Japan in World War-II" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Michael Moore titled "Biden Going Out With a Bang [Fast-Tracking the Delivery of Over \$6 Billion in Weapons to Ukraine and Green-Lighting the Use of Long-Range Ballistic Missiles Into a Country With a Massive Amount of Nuclear Weapons]" was posted at michaelmoore.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Michael Moore Rips Joe Biden Going Out in a 'Blaze of Horror': Pushing Us 'Right Into World War III' was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Elizabeth Weibel titled "Joe Rogan Slams Biden for 'Potentially' Trying to 'Start WW-III': 'Should Be Some Sort of a Pause for Significant Actions'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Ivana Stradner and Jason Smart titled "Team Trump Must Not Buy Putin's Nuke Threats: We're Not on the Verge of WW-III" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Russia-Ukraine war – is Biden administration trying to sabotage Trump?

• An article by Frances Martel titled "Russia's Top Diplomat [Sergey Lavrov]: Biden Ukraine Moves Trying to 'Muck Things Up' for Trump" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2024.

Russia-Ukraine war – American missiles fired at Russia

- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Britain 'Directly Involved' in Ukraine War After Long-Range Missile Strikes, Says Russian Ambassador" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Matthew Loh titled "Russia Says It's Thinking of Putting Missiles in Asia If the U.S. Keeps Deploying Weapons Systems There" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Russia-Ukraine war – Putin warns NOT to give Ukraine nuclear weapons

• A Reuters article by Staff titled "Putin Says Russia Would Use All Weapons at Its Disposal If Ukraine Got Nuclear Weapons" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

Russia-Ukraine war – other items

- An article by Howard Altman titled "Ukraine Lost Nearly Half the Territory It Captured in Russia: Report" was posted at twz.com (The War Zone) on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Lindsey Graham Says Quiet Part Out Loud on Real Reason Behind Ukraine War [Ukraine's Vast Resources of Rare Earth Minerals Are Worth Between \$2 and \$7 Trillion]" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Sinead Baker titled "Biden's Last-Minute Missile Moves for Ukraine Are Coming Far Too Late, Weakening Their Effect on the Russians" was posted at insider.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Tom Porter titled "Russia Appears to Be Stepping Up Its Use of Decoy Drones to Outwit Ukrainian Air Defenses" was posted at insider.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Putin Praises Trump as 'Intelligent,' Says He Will Find Solution to Ukraine War" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

NATO – who cut the cables?

- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "NATO States Blame Russia for Sabotage in Europe After Data Cables Cut" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 20, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "A Chinese Ship Was Near Both Sub-Sea Internet Cables That Were Mysteriously Cut Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 21, 2024.
- A video titled "Chinese Vessel Under Investigation After Two Data Cables Found Cut in the Baltic Sea" was posted at npr.org on Nov. 21, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Sweden Joins Denmark in Guarding Chinese Ship Amid Underwater Cable Sabotage Probe" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Kieran Kelly titled "Chinese Vessel 'Sabotaged' Baltic Deep Sea Cables and May Have Been Under Orders From Russia" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2024.

NATO - more news

- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Get Ready for a 'Wartime Scenario' in Europe and Be Wary of Russia and China Top NATO Officer [Admiral Rob Bauer] Warns" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Oliver JJ Lane titled "Putin Warns New Missile Could Target Kyiv 'Decision-Making Centers' If Western-Backed Strikes Don't Stop" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

• An article by Katherine Donlevy titled "Zelensky Willing to Cede Territory to Russia in Exchange for NATO Protection – in Stark Departure From Previous Stance" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Comments about Russia

- An article by James Kilner titled "Kremlin Tries to Reassure Panicking Russians Over Collapsing Rouble" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Russia Wants to Work With the Taliban, Proposes Bill to Remove Group From Terrorist List" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Comments about China – general

• An article by Katrina Northrop titled "Violent Attacks in China Fuel Concerns Some Are 'Taking Revenge' on Society" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by Robert Farley titled "Taiwan: The Reason China Is Building a Fleet of Amphibious Assault Ships?" was posted at nationasecurityjournal.org on Nov. 20, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Kaori Kaneko titled "Japan, U.S. to Form Missile Plan in Case of Taiwan Emergency Kyodo Says" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 24, 2024.

Climate agenda – international

- An article by Simon Kent titled "Climate Doomers Slam \$300 Billion a Year Funds Transfer From West as 'Paltry'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Jim Thompson titled "Climate Activists Demand \$5 Trillion a Year Storm Out of COP29 When They Don't Get Their Way" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "[UK Labor] Government Climate Advisers Decree Public Eat Less Meat, Don't Fly, Buy an EV and Start Walking" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at

apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

• Looking back to March 2024, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "[John] Kerry: China Says It Might Not Use Coal Plants It's Building" was posted at breitbart.com on March 7, 2024.

Scottish government – say "men can get pregnant"

- An article by Eleanor Burleigh titled "Scottish National Party Says 'Pregnant Men' Should Have the Same Maternity Rights as Women" was posted at express.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2024
- An article by Daniel Sanderson and Fiona Parker titled "Scottish National Party Leader [John Swinney] Forced to Admit That Men Cannot Become Pregnant" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Tom Gordon titled "Scotland's First Minister John Swinney Says Men Can't Get Pregnant but Lawyers for the SNP-Led Scottish Government Are Telling Judges They Can in Landmark Case Which Will Determine the Definition of a Woman" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2024.

JK Rowling – strong against the transgender tide

- An article by Amanda Harding titled "HBO Stands by J.K. Rowling Despite Pressure to Denounce Her Transgender Comments" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2024.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Woke Fail: HBO Touts Continued Partnership With J.K. Rowling for Upcoming 'Harry Potter' Series" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "J.K. Rowling Says Fighting for 'Safety of Women and Children' Is Hill She's Willing to Die On" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "J.K. Rowling Rips BBC Awarding Athlete Who Failed Gender Eligibility Test" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

Canada

- A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "WATCH: Canada's [Prime Minister Justin] Trudeau Said He Would Arrest Netanyahu, on ICC's Orders" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 21, 2024.
- An article by Sidhartha Banerjee titled "Montreal Police Chief Expecting Further Arrests After Anti-NATO, Pro-Palestinian Protest" was posted at the globe and mail.com on Nov. 24, 2024.

- An article by John Hayward titled "Canada's Conservatives Demand Snap Election After Trudeau Ignores Pro-Hamas Riot, Lets Loose at Taylor Swift Concert" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Victor Nava titled "Canadian PM Justin Trudeau Meeting With Trump at Mar-a-Lago After Tariff Threat" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Venezuela

- An article by Christian K. Caruzo titled "Venezuelan Socialists Say 'No More Elections' After Presidential Sham" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Maduro Purges Rivals From Venezuela With Wave of Repression" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Javier Milei

- An article by Frances Martel titled "Javier Milei's Argentina Condemns ICC Arrest Warrant for Netanyahu: 'Distorts the Spirit of International Justice' "was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Hank Berrien titled "'We're Putting an End to This Nonsense': Milei Says He'll Ban Men in Women's Prisons" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Javier Milei: 'My Contempt for the State Is Infinite'" was posted at economist.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

International news – miscellaneous

- An article by Staff titled "Australia [Communications Minister Michelle Rowland] Abandons Plans to Fine Tech Firms for 'Misinformation'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Jacqueline Charles titled "Children Are Being Recruited Into Haitian Armed Gangs at an Alarming Rate; UNICEF Says" was posted at miamiherald.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "France: Majority Support No Confidence Vote Against Barnier Government, Just One in Five Support Macron" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Joshua McElwee titled "Vatican to Consider Classifying 'Spiritual Abuse' as New Catholic Crime" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Hannah Peart titled "Trump Says Mexico's President [Claudia Sheinbaum]

Promised to Close the Border – She Begs to Differ" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

- An article by Filip Timotija titled "Australia Passes First-Ever Social Media Ban for People Under 16" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 28, 2024.
- An article by Ellie Esquenazi titled "NASA Accidently Discovers Hidden Cold War Base Beneath Greenland Ice" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Violent threats against Trump cabinet nominees

• An article by Brooke Singman titled "Trump Cabinet Nominees, Appointees Targeted With 'Violent UnAmerican Threats' "was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

Did the Trump landslide victory cause lawfare to go away?

- An article by Michael Goodwin titled "Lawfare and Nonstop Smears From Democrats Only Contributed to Trump's Triumph" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Geoff Earle titled "Trump's Federal Cases Are Finished: Jack Smith Moves to Drop January 6 and Classified Documents Charges in Brutal Blow for Special Counsel" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Ryan King titled "Jack Smith Files Motion to Dismiss January 6 Case Against Donald Trump Before His Inauguration" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Judge Grants Jack Smith Request to Dismiss January 6 Charges Against Trump, Appeal Dropped in Florida Documents Case" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Martin Tribe titled "Special Counsel Jack Smith Drops Trump's Charges After Burning Through \$50 Million in Doomed Trials" was posted at the populist times.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'The View' Hosts Struggle to Cope as Anti-Trump Lawfare Efforts Evaporate [Whoopi Goldberg Asked: 'After All That Time and Money, Are We Gonna Get a Rebate?']" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

- An article by Staff titled "Democrats Are Royally Irritated Because Jack Smith Wasn't Able to Prosecute Trump Before the Election" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Dana Kennedy titled "Fani Willis Is the Last Person Still Prosecuting Trump but the Case Isn't Likely to Last Much Longer: Sources" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Trump – suing the mainstream media

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Trump Is Suing the Mainstream Media and They Ought to Be Afraid" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 16, 2024.
- An article by Lee Smith titled "Remember When the Deep State Framed Trump as a Russian Agents?" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Co-Hosts on "The View" – are forced by management to read legal disclaimers on the show

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Sunny Hostin Forced to Read Awkward Memo [a Live Legal Disclaimer] on The View Just Minutes After Trashing Matt Gaetz" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2024.
- An article by Andrew Court titled "'The View' Hosts Forced to Issue Four 'Legal Notes' [Legal Disclaimers] in a Single Episode Spent Trashing Trump's Cabinet Picks" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 23, 2024.

More pod-casters and less legacy media?

• An article by Tim Rice titled "Donald Trump Jr. Says His Dad May Remove Mainstream Media From Press Room [to Include Pod-Casters like Joe Rogan]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

Photo ID to vote

• An article by Leif Le Mahieu titled "Judge Rules in Favor of Missouri Law Requiring Photo ID to Vote [The Judge Ruled That the Law Was Constitutional and a Reasonable Deterrent to Voter Fraud]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

How much did Harris campaign spend?

- An article by Reagan Reese titled "Fired Democrats Blast DNC After Surprise Layoffs, Raising Questions About Harris Campaign Spending" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 18, 2024.
- An article by Anna Kutz titled "Kamala Harris Disqualified 'Forever' Over Democratic Overspending: Donor [John Morgan]" was posted at newsnation.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "'I Was Stunned': DNC Official [Liddy Li] Says Harris Took No 'Responsibility' for Blowing Billions During Campaign Donor Call" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Even though the election is over – Harris campaign is still asking for money

- An article by Bill Barrow and Joey Cappelletti titled "Kamala Harris Raised \$1 Billion-Plus in Defeat She's Still Sending Persistent Appeals to Donors" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 16, 2024.
- An article by Fred Lucas titled "Harris Raises Money for Recount as Deadlines Pass to Seek One" was posted at dailysignal.com on Nov. 21, 2024.

News reports – from Politico

- An article by Alice Miranda Ollstein and Adam Cancryn titled "[Robert F. Kennedy Jr.s'] 'MAHA [Make America Healthy Again] Transition Team' Includes Anti-Vax Activists" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Kyle Cheney and Josh Gerstein titled "Special Counsel Jack Smith Moves to Drop Both Federal Criminal Cases Against Trump" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Harris Is Telling Her Advisers and Allies to Keep Her Political Options Open" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "This Is the New Progressive Strategy for Warring With Trump [Agree With Him Publicly Where They Can Instead of Resisting Every Idea And Then Point Out When His Policies Fail]" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Laura Kayali titled "With Trump Looming, European Defense Ministers Want to Invest in Military Equipment" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Ankush Khardori titled "Joe Biden's Final Decision [Whether to Pardon Son, Hunter] Will Be His Toughest and Most Personal" was posted at politico.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

Federal debt

- An article by David Hebert titled "The Federal Debt Just Eclipsed \$36 Trillion" was posted at the daily economy.org on Nov. 21, 2024.
- An article by Daniel Greenfield titled "Media Suddenly Rediscovers National Debt" was posted at frontpagemag.com on Nov. 24, 2024.

Will Trump improve the financial picture?

• An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Tariff Threat for Canada, Mexico and China Sends Shockwaves Through Markets" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2024.

Current economy

• An article by Hannah Knudsen titled "Thanksgiving Turkey Prices Up 23% in Joe Biden's America" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Joe Biden & Kamala Harris – lied about the "Inflation Reduction Act"

- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2024, an article by Staff titled "Kamala Fumbles Over Words While Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Not About Inflation" was posted at dailywire.com on Aug. 30, 2024.
- Looking back to September 2024, an article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Biden Admits 'Inflation Reduction Act' [Which Included \$369 Billion for Green Energy Initiatives] Was Wrongly Named: 'We Should Have Named It What It Was'" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 5, 2024.
- Looking back to September 2024, an article by Jack Hellner titled "Inflation Reduction Act's Costs Are Skyrocketing" was posted at americanthinker.com on Sept. 9, 2024.

Can Trump redirect funds from the fake "inflation" law?

• An article by Adam Pack titled "Trump Will Redirect Billions in Unspent Funds From Biden's Climate Law to 'Real Infrastructure'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Climate agenda

- An article by Daren Bakst titled "As EPA Czar, Lee Zeldin Should Scrap These Three Awful Biden Rules Fast [Electric-Car Mandate; Attack on Power Plants; and 'Clean Air' Shenanigans]" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 15, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Jonathan Stempel and Carolina Mandl titled "BlackRock, State Street, Vanguard Sued by Republican States [Texas and 10 Other States] Over Climate Push" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

Climate agenda – John Kerry

- An article by Staff titled "John Kerry: We Need to 'Declare a Climate Emergency' and 'Get People to Behave'" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "John Kerry Demands 'Climate Emergency' Be Declared Before Trump's Inauguration" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Ward Clark titled "John Kerry: Africa Must Choose 'Right Kinds' of Electricity Guess Who Should Pay for It?" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

Climate agenda – making some people rich

- An article by Alana Goodman titled "Energy Department Quadruples Lending Budget in Rush to Approve 'Green Energy' Loans Before Trump Takes Office" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 14, 2024.
- An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Crescent Dunes: Biden DOJ Moved on Election Night to Cover Up Alleged Solar Energy Scandal That Cost Taxpayers Hundreds of Millions" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

Fossil fuel – Biden and Harris

- Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.
- An article by James Lynch titled "New California Gas Regulations Expected to Cost Consumers Hundreds of Dollars Annually" was posted at national review.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Comments – electric vehicles

- An article by Michael Wayland titled "The Auto Industry Is Pulling Back on Its 'Capital Junkie' Tendencies After Unprecedented Spending on EVs, Self-Driving" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Gavin Newsom Proposes 'Insane' Move Against Elon Musk as He Attempts to Defy Trump With Electric Car Rebates That Exclude Tesla" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by John Zambenini titled "[Outgoing Transportation] Secretary Pete Buttigieg's Legacy: \$7.5 Billion for Eight EV Charging Stations?" was posted at the populist times.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

DOGE – Department of Government Efficiency

- An article by Aimee Picchi titled "Musk and Ramaswamy Say DOGE Will Target \$500 Billion in Spending Here's Where They Say They'll Cut [The Corporation for Public Broadcasting, Which Receives \$535 Million a Year; International Organizations That Receive \$1.5 Billion in Grants; and Planned Parenthood and What They Describe as 'Progressive Groups' That Receive Almost \$300 Million Per Year]" was posted at cbsnews.com on Nov. 21, 2024.
- An article by Tyler Cowen titled "How Musk's DOGE Can Actually Do Some Good Opinion" was posted at seattletimes.com on Nov. 18, 2024.
- An article by Joel Thayer titled "Elon Mus's DOGE Is a Great Idea, Trump Should Make It Permanent Opinion" was posted at newsweek.com on Nov. 19, 2024.
- An article by Elon Musk and Vivek Ramaswamy titled "The DOGE Plan to Reform Government" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 20, 2024.
- An article by Matt Walsh titled "Why DOGE Is the Key to Destroying Big Government" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Christine Ji titled "Nobel Prize-Winning Economist Simon Johnson Debunks Elon Musk's DOGE Plans: 'The Numbers He Stated Don't Make Sense'" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Taylor Herzlich titled "CNN's Fareed Zakaria Praises Elon Musk, Vivek Ramaswamy, Says DOGE May Deliver a 'Central Republican Promise' "was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "[Iowa Senator] Joni Ernst Sends Musk's DOGE 'A Trillion Dollars Worth of Ideas to Gut Government Spending 'Accountability Is Coming'" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Mariane Angela titled "'Wasteful Subsidies': Ramaswamy Slams Biden Administration for Rushing \$50 Billion Chip Subsidies Ahead of Trump Takeover" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Laken Riley killer

- An article by Bill D'Agostino titled "MSNBC Skips, CNN Spends 2 Minutes on Laken Riley Trial in Prime Time" was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 21, 2024.
- An article by Jeffrey Lord titled "Media Headlines Hide Identity of Laken Riley's Murderer" was posted at newsbusters.org on Nov. 23, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Venezuelan Gang (Tren De Aragua)

- An article by Elizabeth Heckman titled "Venezuelan Gang's Human Trafficking Operations Surge in Tennessee's Four Major Cities [Chattanooga, Knoxville, Memphis and Nashville]" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 16, 2024.
- An article by Will Potter titled "Tren De Aragua Gangsters Who took Over Colorado Apartment Complex Are Arrested in Early-Morning NYC Raid" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Tom Homan vs. Denver

- An article by Kyle Harris titled "How Denver's Mayor [Mike Johnston] Is Responding to Trump's Threats to Defund Sanctuary Cities" was posted at denverite.com on Nov. 20, 2024.
- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Democrat Denver Mayor [Mike Johnston] Vows Mass Resistance, Police Blockades Against Trump's Migration Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Victor Skinner titled "[Denver] School Districts Vow to Defy Trump's Illegal Immigrant Deportation Orders" was posted at themidwesterner.news on Nov. 25, 2024.

Illegal immigration - Tom Homan is threatening funding

• An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Tom] Homan Threatens Funding for States That Impede Deportation – 'That's Going to Happen'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Tom Homan is threatening jail time

• An article by Gabriel Hays titled "CNN Host [Kasie Hunt] Visibly Stunned by Incoming Border Czar Saying He'll 'Jail' Denver Mayor [Mike Johnson] for Refusing Deportations" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Tom Homan is actually visiting the southern border

- Looking back to June 2021, an article by Dominick Mastrangelo titled "Harris Defends Not Going to Border: 'And I Haven't Been to Europe'" was posted at thehill.com on June 8, 2021.
- Looking backto June 2021, an article by Katelyn Caralle titled "'I Don't Understand Your Point': Kamala Snaps at Lester Holt From Guatemala for Asking Why She Won't Go to the Border and Insists She Does Care About the Crisis in Interview 1,308 Miles From the Rio Grande" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on June 8, 2021.
- An article by Madeline Leesman titled "Trump's Border Czar [Tom Homan] Is Already Visiting the Southern Border" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

Illegal immigration – general comments

- An article by Editorial Board titled "Even Biden's Homeland Security Admits That Violent Migrant Crime Is Exploding" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 19, 2024.
- An article by Rick Moran titled "House GOP Report Details Mind-Boggling Fraud in Illegal Alien Parole Program" was posted at pimedia.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by John Binder titled "Illegal Alien Accused of Raping Woman on Jogging Trail [in Herndon, Virginia] Four Days After Being Freed From Jail" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Bob Price titled "Human Smuggler Testifies He Brought 500 Indian Migrants Across U.S.-Canada Border in Four Years" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden-Harris DHS Released Convicted Brazilian Child Rapist Into U.S." was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Democrats Finally Admit Biden Botched Border After 2024 Election Loss: 'We Destroyed Ourselves'" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.
- An article by Jennie Taer and Emily Crane titled "Trump Plans to Give Local Sheriffs More Power to Act as Immigration Agents Amid Mass Deportation Crackdown" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Comments – about Trump's leadership team

- An article by Pam Key titled "Oklahoma Republican Senator Markwayne] Mullin: Democrats Are Going After Tulsi Gabbard Because 'She Left Their Woke Party'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Illinois Democratic Senator Tammy] Duckworth: Tulsi Gabbard Is 'Compromised' [by Russia] 'She Will Not Have America's Best Interests at Heart'" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "Elon Musk Warns Senate RINOs of Severe Consequences If They 'Thwart Will of the People'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

• Looking back to February 2024, an article by Steven Overly titled "The Government Really Is Spying on You – and It's Legal" was posted at politico.com on Feb. 28, 2024.

Censorship – general comments

- An article by Mary Margaret Olohan titled "Rumble Sues California for 'Censorship' Over Laws Restricting User Speech" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "[Breitbart Editor-in Chief] Alex Marlow: Be Thankful the Bad Guys Lost and Free Speech Was Restored" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

Examples of anti-Semitism

• An article by Rebecca Downs titled "These Democratic Senators [Tammy Baldwin of Wisconsin, Jon Ossoff of Georgia and Raphael Warnock of Georgia] Could Sure Be in Trouble After Voting for Sanders' Anti-Israel Resolutions" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2024.

Anti-Israel protesters - general chaos

• An article by Staff titled "Mass Arrests at Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade as Anti-Israel Protesters Block Procession" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

Covid – general comments

- An article by Steve MacDonald titled "CDC Knew Vaccines Caused Autism" was posted at granitegrok.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Sean Moran titled "Donald Trump Picks Anti-Lockdown, Vaccine Skeptic Healthcare Nominees" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Research Reveals Long Covid Hits the Young Harder Than the Old" was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Harvey Risch titled "Big Pharma Still Won't Come Clean About the Covid Shot's Deadly Side Effects" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Transgender – general comments

- An article by Jasmine Baehr titled "Governor JB Pritzker Vows Illinois Will Boost Sex Changes After Decisive Trump Victory" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 16, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "AOC: Keeping Men Out of Women's Bathrooms Is 'Endangering Women'" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2024.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden DOJ Seeks to Gag Texas Doctor Who Blew Whistle on Child Trans Surgeries" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Editorial Board titled "Bravo to the Brave Women Athletes Who Are

Standing Up to Trans Madness" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2024.

Comments – about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by MaryAnn Martinez titled "Texas City [Austin] Defunded the Police Now They Have a Murder Problem [Before 2020, the norm was 25 Homicides a year 2021 had 88, 2022 had 71; 2023 had 73; and 2024 is currently at 62]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2024.

Don't forget – One of the big losers of the election = celebrity endorsements

- An article by Adrian Lee titled "Celebrity Endorsements Might Have Hurt Kamala Harris More Than They Helped" was posted at the globe and mail.com on Nov. 7, 2024.
- An article by Hillary Frey titled "Enough With the Celebrity Endorsements in Politics" was posted at slate.com on Nov. 13, 2024.
- An article by Edward Helmore titled "Dozens of Stars Backed Harris Campaign and Yet She Lost Is the Era of Celebrity Endorsements Over?" was posted at theguardian.com on Nov. 17, 2024.
- An article by Caitlin McCormack titled "Kamala Harris' Campaign Paid Oprah Winfrey's Production Company Nearly \$2.5 Million for Celeb-Packed Town Hall Over Double Initial Estimate" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 17, 2024.
- An article by Corey Brooks titled "Harris Campaign Endorsement Money Is One More Opportunity to Move On From Identity Politics" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 19, 2024.
- An article by John Binder titled "Election Data: Liz Cheney Hurt Kamala Harris With Swing Voters in Rust Belt" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by David Ng titled "Actor Joel Grey Compares Trump to Nazi Regime From 'Cabaret' in New York Times Op-Ed" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Joel Grey titled "I Starred in 'Cabaret' We Need to Heed Its Warning" was posted at nytimes.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by David Ng titled "[Rasmussen] Poll Proves Wide Majority of Americans Reject Celebrity Endorsements" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Charlie Spiering titled "Democrats Spark Outrage With Desperate

Fundraising Ploy After Blowing Millions on Celebrity Performances" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2024.

- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "[Al] Sharpton's 'Pay to Play' Scandal 'Ricocheting Around the Halls' of MSNBC Colleagues, Insider Says: 'Can't Be Acceptable'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Brian Flood titled "MSNBC Was 'Unaware' Harris Campaign Gave \$500,000 to Al Sharpton's Group Ahead of Friendly Interview" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Sonia Horon and Poppy Atkinson titled "Alec Baldwin Says Americans Are 'Uninformed' and 'Know Little or Nothing' About World Issues" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled "Sharon Stone Calls Americans 'Ignorant and Arrogant' After Trump Victory" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by David Ng titled "Hollywood Celebrities Throw Tantrums After Jack Smith Seeks to Dismiss Trump Charges" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

Don't forget – another one of the big losers of the election = the corporate media

- An article by Simon Montlake titled "Who's the Real Loser in the 2024 Election? Mainstream Media" was posted at csmonitor.com on Nov. 1, 2024.
- An article by Parker Molloy titled "We Already Know One Big Loser in This Election: The Mainstream Media" was posted at new republic.com on Nov. 4, 2024.
- An article by Jarrett Stepman titled "Corporate Media Is This Election's Big Loser" was posted at dailysignal.com on Nov. 6, 2024.
- An article by Jeremy Dick titled "'SNL Has Been Dying Slowly for Years'; Elon Musk Blasts 'Saturday Night Live' After Getting Spoofed" was posted at cbr.com on Nov. 11, 2024.
- An article by Mike Gonzalez titled "The 2024 Election's Second-Biggest Loser [Behind Kamala Harris]? Legacy Media" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 13, 2024.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Here's a Taste of What CBS News Had on the Bidens and Delayed Or Didn't Report at All" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2024.

Trouble at MSNBC

• An article by Colby Hall titled "Morning Joe Hemorrhaged Viewers After Announcing Meeting With Trump" was posted at mediaite.com on Nov. 19, 2024.

- An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled "MSNBC's 'Morning Joe' Delivers Lowest-Rated Show Since 2021 Amid Lefty Meltdown From Trump Meeting" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "MSNBC Contributor [Jennifer Rubin] Trashes Network, Shreds 'Morning Joe' Colleagues Over Trump Meeting: 'This Is Not Working'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 23, 2024.
- An article by Ariel Zilber titled "MSNBC 'Morning Joe' Co-Host Mike Brzezinski Leaves X After Meeting Trump With Joe Scarborough" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Martin Tribe titled "Fired: Joe Rogan Wants Rachel Maddow's Job If Elon Musk Buys MSNBC" was posted at the populist times.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Alexandra Steigrad titled "MSNBC Sees Total Audience Nearly Halved Post-Election Day, Rachel Maddow Loses Over 40% of Viewers: Ratings Report" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

MSNBC - Joy Reid

- An article by Staff titled "Joy Reid to Trump Supporters: People Don't Feel 'Safe With You' Have 'Legitimate Fear' of You' was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2024.
- A video and an article by Nick Arama titled "Watch: Joy Reid's Wild Remarks to Trump Supporters About Thanksgiving ['Stay Away From Pro Trump Family Members Since They Ended Democracy, May Turn You In']" were posted at redstate.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Hanna Panreck titled "Joy Reid Sends Message to Republicans Ahead of Thanksgiving: 'Make Your Own Dinner, MAGA'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

Comments about "The View"

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Top Democrat Leader [Hakeem Jeffries] Obliterates 'The View's' Reasoning [Racism and Misogyny] for Why Trump Won" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2024.
- An article by Germania Rodriguez Poleo titled "Whoopi Goldberg Unleashes on 'The View' Co-Host [Ana Navarro] for Constantly Complaining About Trump" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Piers Morgan titled "'The View' Is a Pointless, Irrelevant, Trump-Loathing Joke Cancel It" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

Election – conservative media should NOT underestimate the power of the Obamas

• An article by Jeff Davidson titled "The Forever-Tarnished Legacy of Barack Obama" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2024.

Who will lead the Democrats?

- An article by Michael Haskoor titled "Bill Maher Skewers Democrats Over 'Stupid' Policies That Got Trump Elected" was posted at decider.com on Nov. 16, 2024.
- An article by Jeffrey Clark titled "CNN Host [Abby Phillip] Tells Democrats That Party Is Dominated by 'Elites' Who Risk 'Group-Think'" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 23, 2024.

Kamala Harris – gets lukewarm response

- An article by John Nolte titled "Insiders Say Kamala Harris Will Try Again in 2028" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Patrick Djordjevic titled "Obama, Pelosi Did Not Want Kamala Harris to Be Nominee; Democratic Megadonor [John Morgan]" was posted at newsnation.com on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "Democrat Megadonor [John Morgan]: Harris 'Disqualified Forever' Has 'No Political Future' 'Cannot Be Trusted' With Money" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Democrat Strategist [Theryn Bond] Is Not Sold on Kamala 2028: 'Please Don't'" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

Kamala video – why did her staff let her post it? – (sabotage by Democrats?)

- A video and an article by Staff titled "Kamala Harris Called Out for Weird, Rambling Video to Supporters: 'Who Let Her Post This?'" were posted at thehill.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Dan McLaughlin titled "Kamala Harris's Problem Is an Open Secret So Why Do Suicidal Democrat Elites Refuse to Admit It? ['If Harris had staffers who actually liked her, they'd never have released this']" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2024.

Kamala video – was she exhausted? – was she tipsy? – was video doctored?

• An article by David Christopher Kaufman titled "Kamala Harris [in Bizarre Video] Looks Exhausted – and Nowhere Close to Understanding Why She Lost" was posted at telegraph.co.uk

on Nov. 27, 2024.

- A video and an article by Shankhyaneel Sarkar "Watch 'Is She Drunk'?: Kamala Harris' Emotional Video After U.S. Election Defeat Sparks Concerns" were posted at news18.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Bill McCarthy titled "Doctored Version of Kamala Harris Spreads Online [Causing Critics to Accuse Her of Being Tipsy]" was posted at yahoo.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- Looking back to September 2024, a Reuters article by Reuters Fact Check titled "Fact Check: Video of Harris [in September] Was Slowed Down to Make Her Appear Drunk" was posted at reuters.com on Sept. 24, 2024.

Hillary Clinton?

• An article by Kristina Wong titled "Hillary Clinton Running in 2028? Speculation Ramps Up as She, Bill Announce Speaking Event" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2024.

Shaquille O'Neal's suggestion for the WNBA

- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Shaq Tells Angel Reese How the WNBA Can Make More Money: 'Nobody's Going to Like My Solution' [Lowering the Basket to Encourage More Dunking]" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Nov. 1, 2024.
- An article by James Conrad titled "Shaq Doubles Down Calls for WNBA Rule Change That Would Send Ratings 'Through the Roof' [Lowering the Basket to Encourage More Dunking]" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

General interest

- An article by Rikki Schlott titled "Jordan Peterson Explains How Bible Stories Can Help Navigate Modern Life Even for Atheists" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 18, 2024.
- An article by Lynn Allison titled "Massive Recall of Blood Pressure Medication [Ramipril]" was posted at newsmax.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by George Citroner titled "Study Links Constipation to Increased Heart Attack and Stroke Risk" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Abby Reinhard titled "Women Actually Do Sleep Less and Worse, Research Shows" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Nov. 25, 2024.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Charles Barkley Nukes the [NBA] Lakers Over Special Treatment of Bronny James" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Nov. 25, 2024.

- An article by James Gordon titled "World's Largest Retailer Walmart Nixes DEI and LGBT-Themed Products After Pressure From Conservative Activist: 'This Will Send Shockwaves'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Kelly Garino titled "Heart-Stopping Moment Cops Climb Into Burning Home [in Minnesota] to Save Mom" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 26, 2024.
- An article by Ilan Hulkower titled "[Greenville] Texas Police Department Suffers First Line-of-Duty Death in Over 100 Years After Ambush" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 27, 2024.
- An article by Miranda Devine titled "The FBI and DOJ's 'Politically Motivated' Persecution of a Former Informant [Alexander Smimov] All to Protect the Bidens" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 27, 2024.

• • • • •

An article by Andrew Kerr titled "These Four Democratic Firms Raked in \$600 Million Running Ads for Kamala's Failed Campaign" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 25, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

The latest available FEC data show the Harris campaign exceeded \$880 million in total spending as of October 16 – though that number is expected to balloon to \$1.5 billion after the Harris campaign files its post-election FEC report on December 5. Nearly 70 percent [nearly \$600 million] of the campaign's known total spending flowed through just four media consulting firms with deep ties to the Democratic establishment.

- Media Buying & Analytics
- Gambit Strategies
- Bully Pulpit Interactive
- Dupont Circle Strategies

Together, these four Democratic firms were largely responsible for distributing Harris's campaign messaging across the nation (an effort that ultimately saw Harris lose all seven swing states and the popular vote) – but directed huge sums of donor money the firms' way.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

An article by Lee Moran titled "Ex-Prosecutor [Barbara McQuade Is a Former U.S. Attorney for the Eastern District of Michigan and Is Now a Law Professor at the University of Michigan] Spots the Jack Smith Move That May Keep Donald Trump 'Cases Alive'" was posted at huffpost.com on Nov. 27, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

Barbara McQuade (a former U.S. attorney for the Eastern District of Michigan and now a law professor at the University of Michigan) made some observations about Jack Smith's approach to the cases against Donald Trump.

Mrs. McQuade said: "To nix the cases 'without prejudice' could actually "be an effort to keep the cases alive in the long term."

- 1. They can be filed when he leaves office.
- 2. It stops an incoming Attorney General from permanently blocking them.
- 3. It lets Smith "explain his reasons for dismissing the case, rather than allowing Trump's future AG to mis-characterize them."
- 4. Smith has done all that he can to preserve the possibility of a future attorney general to pick up the cases again.

• • • •

An article by Elon Musk and Vivek Ramaswamy titled "The DOGE Plan to Reform Government" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 20, 2024. Following is the article.

Our nation was founded on the basic idea that the people we elect run the government. That isn't how America functions today. Most legal edicts aren't laws enacted by Congress but "rules and regulations" promulgated by unelected bureaucrats – tens of thousands of them each year. Most government decisions and discretionary expenditures aren't made by the democratically elected president or even his political appointees, but by millions of unelected, unappointed civil servants within government agencies who view themselves as immune from firing thanks to civil-service protections.

This is anti-democratic and antithetical to the Founders' vision. It imposes massive direct and indirect costs on taxpayers. Thankfully, we have a historic opportunity to solve the problem. On November 5, voters decisively elected Donald Trump with a mandate for sweeping change, and they deserve to get it.

President Trump has asked the two of us to lead a newly formed Department of Government Efficiency, or DOGE, to cut the federal government down to size. The entrenchment and evergrowing bureaucracy represents an existential threat to our republic, and politicians have abetted it for too long. That's why we're doing things differently. We are entrepreneurs, not politicians. We will serve as outside volunteers, not federal officials or employees. Unlike government commissions or advisory committees, we won't just write reports or cut ribbons. We'll cut costs.

We are assisting the Trump transition team to identify and hire a lean team of small-government crusaders, including some of the sharpest technical and legal minds in America. This team will work in the new administration closely with the White House Office of Management and Budget. The two of us will advise DOGE at every step to pursue three major kinds of reform.

- Regulatory rescissions
- Administrative reductions
- Cost savings

We will focus particularly on driving change through executive action based on existing legislation rather than by passing new laws. Our North Star for reform will be the U.S. Constitution, with a focus on two critical Supreme Court rulings issued during President Biden's tenure.

In West Virginia vs. Environmental Protection Agency (2022), the justices held that agencies can't impose regulations dealing with major economic or policy questions unless Congress specifically authorizes them to do so.

In *Loper Bright vs. Raimondo* (2024), the court overturned the *Chevron* doctrine and held that federal courts should no longer defer to federal agencies' interpretations of the law or their own rule-making authority.

Together, these cases suggest that a plethora of current federal regulations exceed the authority Congress has granted under the law.

DOGE will work with legal experts embedded in government agencies, aided by advanced technology, to apply these rulings to federal regulations enacted by such agencies. DOGE will present this list of regulations to President Trump, who can, by executive action, immediately pause the enforcement of those regulations and initiate the process for review and rescission. This would liberate individuals and businesses from illicit regulations never passed by Congress and stimulate the U.S. economy.

When the president nullifies thousands of such regulations, critics will allege executive overreach. In fact, it will be *correcting* the executive overreach of thousands of regulations promulgated by administrative fiat that were never authorized by Congress. The president owes lawmaking deference to Congress, not to bureaucrats deep within federal agencies.

- The use of executive orders to substitute for lawmaking by adding burdensome new rules is a constitutional affront.
- But the use of executive orders to role back regulations that wrongly bypassed Congress is legitimate and necessary to comply with the Supreme Court's recent mandates And after those regulations are fully rescinded, a future president couldn't simply flip the switch and revive them, but would instead have to ask Congress to do so.

A drastic reduction in federal regulations provides sound industrial logic for mass head-count reductions across the federal bureaucracy. DOGE intends to work with embedded appointees in agencies to identify the minimum number of employees required to an agency for it to perform its constitutionally permissible and statutory mandated functions.

The number of federal employees to cut should be a least proportionate to the number of federal regulations that are nullified: Not only are fewer employees required to enforce fewer regulations, but the agency would produce fewer regulations once its scope of authority is properly limited.

Employees whose positions are eliminated deserve to be treated with respect, and DOGE's goal is to help support their transition into the private sector. The president can use existing laws to give them incentives for early retirement and to make voluntary severance payments to facilitate a graceful exit.

Conventional wisdom holds that statutory civil-service protections stop the president or even his political appointees from firing federal workers. The purpose of these protections is to protect employees from political retaliation. But the statute allows for "reductions in force" that don't target specific employees. The statute further empowers the president to "prescribe rules governing the competitive service." That power is broad. Previous presidents have used it to amend the civil service rules by executive order, and the Supreme Court has held – in *Franklin vs. Massachusetts* (1992) and *Collins vs. Yellen* (2021) that they weren't constrained by the Administrative Procedures Act when they did so.

With this authority, Mr. Trump can implement any number of "rules governing the competitive service" that would curtail administrative overgrowth, from large-scale firings to relocation of federal agencies out of the Washington area.

Requiring federal employees to come to the office five days a week would result in a wave of voluntary terminations that we welcome: If federal employees don't want to show up, American taxpayers shouldn't pay them from the Covid-era privilege of staying home.

Finally, we are focused on delivering cost saving for taxpayers. Skeptics question how much federal spending DOGE can tame through executive action alone. They point to the 1974 Impoundment Control Act, which stops the president from ceasing expenditures authorized by Congress. Mr. Trump has previously suggested this statute is unconstitutional, and we believe the current Supreme Court would likely side with him on this question.

But even without relying on that view, DOGE will help end federal overspending by taking aim at the \$500 billion plus in annual federal expenditures that are unauthorized by Congress or being used in ways that Congress never intended.

- \$535 million a year to the Corporation for Public Broadcasting
- \$1.5 billion for grants to international organizations

• \$300 million to progressive groups like Planned Parenthood

The federal government's procurement process is also badly broken. Many federal contracts have gone unexamined for years. Large-scale audits conducted during a temporary suspension of payments would yield significant savings. The Pentagon recently failed its seventh consecutive audit – suggesting that the agency's leadership has little idea how its annual budget for more than \$800 billion is spent.

Critics claim that we can't meaningfully close the federal deficit without taking aim at entitlements programs like Medicare and Medicaid, which require Congress to shrink.

But this deflects attention from the sheer magnitude of waste, fraud and abuse that nearly all taxpayers wish to end – and that DOGE aims to address by identifying pinpoint executive actions that would result in immediate savings for taxpayers.

With a decisive electoral mandate and a 6-3 conservative majority on the Supreme Court, DOGE has a historic opportunity for structural reductions in the federal government. We are prepared for the onslaught from entrenched interests in Washington. We expect to prevail.

Now is the moment for decisive action. Our top goal for DOGE is to eliminate the need for its existence by July 4, 2026 – the expiration date we have set for our project. There is no better birthday gift to our nation on its 250th anniversary than to deliver a federal government that would make our Founders proud.

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."